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Minutes of the CamdenCEN 

Executive Board Meeting

Held on Tuesday 11 December 2007

Present:  Sarah Elie (SE), Simone Hensby (SH),Charlie Legg (CL), Shelagh O’Connor (SO), Barry Peskin (BP), Peter Ward (PW)
Also present:

Donna Turnbull (DT) & Linda Fergusson (LF), 

1. Apologies

Apologies were received from Nasim Ali 

2. Minutes & Matters arising
The minutes were agreed
SH then did a reportback on the LSP 

Community Strategy Progress – the points discussed at the last CEN meeting were made but unfortunately the response was that the VCS were “whinging” again.  SH took this issue up with Keith Moffat in a meeting and explained that the VCS were not just about wanting money – the VCS bring in much more  than just council funding and that council needs to work with the VCS that it doesn’t fund as they can help them meet targets.  KM agreed that there is a need to do some work with LSP members on this matter. 
CL mentioned that Gillian Hall had met with Audit Commission officers who are auditing Camden and at the start the officers had said let’s be positive but the general feeling around the table was quite negative.  It was felt that Camden needs to start applying the terms on the Compact 

SH stated that there will be a new monthly strategic meeting between the council and infrastructure VCS groups in Camden to start a dialogue.  This is mainly due to the fact that Camden was seen to be lagging behind in that this had not been done before now.

BP felt that there was a difference in talking to council officers and talking to the politicians – there is a move away from what they cannot control e.g VCS to what they can influence e.g. Area Forums
The argument about the VCS being key to the local economy seemed to go down well with the business members of LSP and we need to move forward on this.   Issue of premises for VCS is also an issue for new businesses.
DT mentioned a discussion she had had with Groundwork who are working to similar targets to those in the Community Strategy around the environment etc and they were wanting to know how they can get Camden to recognise their work as it seems Camden only recognise the work of the VCS that Camden funds and they are always going on about the amount of money they feed into the VCS being more than any other borough and holding this up as the reason the VCS is thriving in Camden, rather than recognising the amount of money Camden VCS lever into the local economy quite separate from council money.
There followed a discussion about Area Forums, and what if anything CEN should be doing on these.

It was agreed that the way forward should be :
· Follow up with the private sector – possible lunch meeting – to better inform them of VCS and perhaps work together focusing initially on the issue of premises.

· Propose a future debate at the LSP relating to VCS as key player in local economy and get support from private sector for this idea

· Forge links with new Borough Commander Metropolitan Police – SO to take this forward when she meets him 

· Develop alliances with PCT – Rob Larkman is also concerned about the way the LAA is going and was supportive of some of the VCS issues CEN raised at the LSP meeting.
· Focus on the common agenda – not just about money

· Need to do an analysis of other members common agenda

Compact – report well received. KM has requested that all reports that go the LSP look at the Compact

Practical examples were deemed useful in aiding understanding,

Civic Forum - CL and BP pressed for the need for a public progress report so that people involved last year know what has happened since.  Also that Social Cohesion should be the cross cutting theme.  LSP took on board that the theme should be wider that business and should be based on the local economy which would be much more inclusive than business.

ACTION: DT to start on identifying gaps, what information we need and where we might get it to support VCS input into local economy

SH said that there is more money coming through Capacity Builders for research on VCS added value that might provide some useful information to support this
CEN minutes AOB – Safer Neighbourhood – PW advised members that there is an Improvement Plan for Safer Neighbourhood Panels with a number of tasks one of which is to look at diversity of panels where in the ward members are from and what is their ethnicity and PW has been asked to work on this.
3. Future of the CEN

SH updated members on the email she sent to Keith Moffat after the last CEN meeting re CEN members being identified as named leads against targets in the Community Strategy and the fact that this should be looked at in the CEN agreement and how this might be funded.  She had not had a written response to her email.   
SH had had a meeting with Patrick Mesquita about CEN future funding and he didn’t know what was happening in this regard.   There was a wide ranging discussion about what the future of the CEN might be but general agreement that our role should be to improve the contribution of the VCS to the overall agenda – community strategy, LAA, LSP etc. 
If the CEN is not funded what mechanisms are there in place to support VCS engagement in the LSP?  

VAC’s contract (three years) specifically excludes them from doing the work being carried out by CCEN.
ACTION: DT to draft a paper looking at what would happen if CEN lost its funding 
SH to write to KM voicing the concerns of the CEN Executive Board with reference to   staff having to be issued with redundancy notices and requesting some clarification on future funding for the CEN

4. Feedback on LINks Event

DT reported that the overall feedback on the event was very good. Approximately 65 people attended and there was a good mix of health, social care, statutory and voluntary sector attendees – 50% being individual residents/service users.  People who attended varied in their knowledge of LINks   but the format of the day enabled everyone to have their say.   9 people said they wanted to get involved in commissioning the host organisation and the majority of attendees wanted to stay involved and be kept informed of developments.

5. Local Development Framework
DT reported that the initial period for consultation on this was 6 weeks but that there had been little response mainly because it is very difficult to identify what people could comment on as it is a vast document.   LF said that recently she had been at a meeting where there had been an update on the consultation and Planning officers stated they had received 90 responses back so far – 25 from individuals, 9 from community groups and the rest from businesses and developers.  Planning officers wanted to encourage more groups to respond and that the deadline for comments had now been extended to the end of January.
ACTION – LF to send summary out to groups by email encouraging them to respond
6. Public Law Training

LF reminded members that at the last meeting they had agreed that CEN would purchase 5 places on the How it Works Training at a reduced rate.  Publicity needs to start going out and LF wanted to know how the Board wished to allocate these 5 places.
It was agreed to target people on strategic groups e.g. CCEN Board, Children & Young People, Neighbourhood Partnerships etc and allocate on  a first come first served basis.

ACTION: LF to circulate info about this to members again

7. Any Other Business
a) Toilets at St Pancras Station – BP informed members that he had had a response to his question regarding accessible toilet facilities in the new station.  Apparently there are two areas of toilets. One in the south of the station near the ticket offices where there is one wheelchair accessible toilet, 10 female toilets and 11 male toilets as well as one baby change with toilet facilities.  The other one is in the north of the station in the Circle where there is another wheelchair accessible toilet along with 10 female toilets, 9 male toilets and one baby change with toilet facilities.  BP felt that this was inadequate.  
ACTION - It was agreed that LF pass this information on to PS at DISC
b) Issue of Alcohol in LAA Indicators – CL felt when BP raised the issue of alcohol not just being about crime but should be considered in indicators under Social Care and Health as well as it plays a significant role in improving lives of all it affects at the LSP were swept aside.
DT reported that a lot of the feedback she had received from VCS groups was about the issue of alcohol and drugs being criminalised and not seen as an issue of support.  Alcohol is listed in the detailed definitions of a number of the indicators being proposed not just crime  
ACTION LF to send BP the link to these detailed definitions  

8. Date of next Meeting

CCEN Meeting 

– Thursday 10 January 12.00 – 14.00

LSP Meeting (Debate)   – Tuesday 15 January 18.30 - 20.30 
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